
 

ELDERS 

Norman Butler 1st 759.2225 

Al Franklin 560.5605 

Randy Quillin 570.1705 

Duke Underwood 749-3181 

Kirk Underwood 882.4777 

Dave Awdish 560.3130 

Ray Arnett 
Zane Downs 

564.1173 

   402.730.6187 

CHURCH DIRECTORY 

Church Telephone                                                                           565.9740 

Church School                                                                                565.8257 

Pastor John Clark                                                                  940.249.2735 

pastorjohnclark@gmail.com 

Pam Clark                                                                               970.783.8701 

clark.nurse@gmail.com 

Head Deacon: Ed Dunn                                                                    799.2892 

Church Secretary: Donna Dennison                                               560.8645 

 Bulletin Info:                                                               cortezsda@gmail.com 

Church Clerk: Leita Hughes                                                           

Prayer Chain Coordinator: April Wright                                 970-903-0766 

Cortez church website                                  cortezco.adventistchurch.org 

Church School website                                       cortezadventistschool.org 

     ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Welcome and Happy Sabbath to everyone! We pray that 

you experience the presence of God today as we come 

together to worship Him!  

                                                                    
      

We have the second reading of transfer of membership for Jim and Helen Foster from the 
Knoxville SDA Church to the Cortez SDA Church. These are Marks parents.  We are so happy 

to have you as part of our Church family.   

 
Next Sabbath will again be a fellowship meal for all our guests at the Melashenko 

presentation.  
 

Next Sabbath we will be having a Movie Night and BBQ to start at 6pm in the school yard. The 
movie will start as the sun goes down. Bring your own items to grill, a side dish and lawn 

chair.  Condiments provided.  Invite your friends and neighbors.  
 

Pastor John will be on vacation enjoying time with his kids from August 17th to 26th.  He will be 
attending the seminars though.  Please contact any Elder if you have needs. 

 

Following the Grieving Hearts weekend seminar will be a six-week course, Grief Options, for 
people going through the grieving process.  It will be held each Monday for six weeks starting 

August 21st from 6:45 to 8:15pm.   
 

We will be having a very special Worship service on August 26th presented by Joedy and Judy 
Melashenko.  Seldom do you have the privilege of hearing music and a message that has a 

powerful impact for missions.  The Melashenkos are Ambassadors for Gospel outreach…a 
volunteer organization located in College Place WA that sponsors 2,500 Bible workers in 

more than 50 countries in the 10-40 window.  For more than 5 decades, the Melashenko 
family has been blessing audiences all around the world with their Christ-centered music and 

preaching.  Pastor Joedy & Judy Melashenko will be with us for this special Mission Emphasis 
Sabbath Worship Event here at the Cortez SDA Church on Sabbath, August 26.  
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Therefore if the Son makes 

you free, You are free indeed. 

 

John 8:36 

THOUGHT SPOT 
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       Welcome to our worship service    

       today! It is our prayer that you will    

     be strengthened by the love and   

    grace of Jesus as we worship together. 

BIBLE STUDY 

Sabbath August 19, 2023 

9:30 am 

Children & Youth 

 

Kindergarten/Cradle Roll/Primary                                                

Sharon Underwood, Pam Clark, DeeDee Franklin 

 

Junior                                                                                 Grades 5-6 

Mark and Heather Foster 

Adults 
Kirk Underwood                                                                    Fellowship Hall 
Dave Awdish                                                                                Sanctuary 
Cathy Lewis                                                                           Adventurer Room

 
WORSHIP  

 

Welcome & Announcements                                            Dave Awdish                   

                             

Praise Songs 
Because of Your  Love 

Great are You Lord 

 

Children’s Story and Song                                               Pastor John 

 
Jesus Loves the Little Children 

(Children’s offering goes to our Church School) 
 

Offering                                                              Local Church Budget 

 

Praise Songs 
Holy Spirit 

Be Thou my Vision 
 

Praise, Prayers, and Testimonies                                   Dave Awdish                 
 

Sermon                           Forgiven to Forgive                    Karen Nicola 

 

Closing Song                                                                    Is He Worthy 

 

Benediction         

                                              

Worship Leader                                                                                 Dave Awdish 

    Elder                                                                                                  Dave Awdish 

 Deacon                                                                                             Cornel Coitan 

 

   PRAYER & PRAISE 

Praise: 
Rain 

Request: 
Pastor John-back 

Thayne’s family-traveling for funeral 
Our upcoming Seminar 
Wesley Jr- new heart 

Pat Haley and wife-loss of sons 
*If you have a prayer request, please send it to Donna 

cortezsda@gmail.com.          

 

Financial Summary 

July:  6600.00 

Received: 8703.34 

August Budget:  6600.00 

Received:  
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Melashenko Presentation  

Elder-Ray Arnett 

Children’s Story-Joedy Melashenko 

Deacon-Ed Dunn  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Next Sabbath 

8-26 

Potluck 

 

Movie Night and 

BBQ 

 
Birthdays 

 

 

2 pm Becoming A Skillful comforter 

8:01 pm Sabbath Ends 

     How to launch A Grief care team 

6:45 pm Grief is not the enemy 

6pm Worship Practice 

7:53 pm Sabbath Begins 

 

 

Today 

 

Sunday 

Monday 

Wednesday 

Friday   
         

 

THIS  WEEK 

Thought  
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